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Mr. John Zhuang, Esq. 

BYD Motors 
1800 S. Figueroa Street 

Los Angeles, CA 90015 
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SENT VIA CERTIFIED MAIL AND EMAIL: JOHN.ZHUANG@BYD.COM 

Re: Notice of rejection and/or revocation of acceptance 

Dear Mr. Zhuang: 

I write to inform you that we have been retained by the City of Albuquerque (the "City"), Office of the 

City Attorney, to assist in addressing the concerns the City has with Build Your Dream Motors' ("BYD") 

performance under the contract between the City and BYD, dated January 26, 2017. The contract, 

which incorporates the Request for Proposal #P2016000031 ("RFP") and BYD's Proposal and Best and 

Final Offer (the "Contract"), articulates specifications and warranties for the manufacture and delivery 

of eighteen (18) sixty foot, electric, public transportation buses. 

The City has inspected the fifteen (15), on-site buses delivered to it by BYD and discovered that the 

buses do not conform to the specifications and warranties under the Contract. The City has informed 

BYD that the specifications and warranties have not been met, and, most importantly, that there are 

safety and operational concerns with the buses. Moreover, the buses have not passed Altoona testing as 

required by Section 3.0 of the Contract. As such, the City cannot place the buses into operation. 

With this communication, the City is formally giving BYD notice that the City is rejecting all eighteen (18) 

buses and the chargers, or in the alternative, revoking acceptance of any of the buses it may have 

accepted, without admitting that it has accepted the buses. 

The City has repeatedly informed BYD that there are fleet-wide and bus specific issues evidencing that 

the buses do not conform to the contractual specifications and warranties. Of particular alarm: 

1. As noted, the buses have not timely passed the Altoona testing, contrary to the agreed date of

October 2, 2017 as stated in Section 2 of the Contract. The failure of BYD to perform means the

City of Albuquerque does not have buses to put into revenue service.
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